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Az the ind ustry works its way throug h some of ourc ument pro ble ms conoe ming Bacterial Ring Rot (8RR ), many
growe s and industry repe are az king what they can do to avoid having the prodem. The following article describes
one of the most effective methods cumently known for avoiding this disease. Stay tuned for additional updates
containing more information on BRR.

What can you do to avold BRRY

One af the main rea sore we are preparing this material E to remind the industry that the best BRR protection
currently ava llable = o have yourseed Ested using a labom ory methad. The realtime PCR test & currently
coreitdemd to be the best bat ELISA testing also works well and has the advantage of being faster ang e expensive.

One freque ntly asked question is: How ma ay tubers should | test per seed lot? Ifyou are a seed producerde not
coreder bient testing of seed btzatany numberlower than 4000 tube rz per ssed lot. The same large mmpls
number iz remmmended for cmommercial podecers if they wish to obtain the best assurance that the seed they 1l b
using is free from BRR. lowersample numbers, like 1200, which was the level utilized by many growers bst year,can
still help to identify potentially problem seed lots but may not provide the extra safety margin needed forseed
procuc tio n

You can arrange for seed lot testing by calling Shemy Lawg at the idaho Crop improvement Assodation in idaho
Falls (208-522-9198 ), Kasla Kinser at the NDSU Plant Diagnostic Lab in Fargo, ND [701-231- 78543 ) or Elizabe th
KEmieclak at Agdia Testing Services In Elkham, N | 1-800-622-4342). Because of the logstics invalved when dealing
with whale tuber samples, the ICIA and NDSLU testing |abs will only be sccepting tuber core samples this year and
will be unable towork with shipments of whole tubers. Agdia is willing to work with whaole tuber samples but be
sure to make arangements before hand.

The University of idaho is still acce pting suspect samples for BRR diagnosis and will be continuing to do so year
amund. You should contact Phillip Molteat kda ho Falls (208 523 B376), Mora Dken at Kimberly (208423-6634 )or
Mike Thorntonat Pamma (208-722-6701 ) PLEASE DO NOT BRING ANY SUSPECTED BRR SAMPLES TO THE ABERDEEN
OR TETONIA STATIONS! Upon confirmation of a BRR-positive smple, we will follow up with information on how to
properly clean up and disinfect the affected farming cperation to avoid future seif-inflicted cutbreaks of the deesase
in those o pera ticns.



